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May 5, 2011 
The meeting opened at 7:30PM.  The April minutes were read and approved.  The April 2011 
Treasurer’s report was read and accepted.  Balance brought forward was $5,061.36, deposits 
were $16,224.50 and disbursements for the month totaled $1,707.98. Ending balance was 
$19,577.88. Visitors were Corky Upchurch, 4th meeting, Curtis England, 3rd meeting, John 
Dufseth, Charles Churchill, William Redmond and Michael Greco, all attending their first 
meeting. New members Corky Upchurch and Curtis England were voted into the club. Welcome 
gentlemen! 
 
Old Business:  Bryan Miller is still working on the new parking area behind the 300 yard line.  
 
New Business:   
 

• We are nearly out of clay pigeons for the skeet range. Ronnie will order more. 
• Members were reminded of Riverview Sports’ “Range Day” to be held on Saturday, May 

7th. The pistol range will remain open, and the “Buffalo Match” is cancelled for the day. 
• Ronnie has obtained eight AR-500 steel 8” plates and will place them around on the 

various ranges as he finds time. Speak to Ronnie if you have a favored spot for placement. 
These plates can be fired on with any caliber that is allowed on the range. 

• Future necessary projects were mentioned, such as fixing the drainage problem in the rifle 
pit area, increasing the parking area at the 200 meter line, widening the 300 yard line 
covered area and adding concrete in place of the blacktop under the 200 meter line cover. 
Also, there are 2 trees near the 100 yard line cover that need removal. 

• The plate machine needs repair – Rob Holland will check on it. 
• The secretary brought up the subject of extending the land assessment for members that 

joined after the payments first started. The basic idea would be to have all members pay 
the same amount for the land purchase. Discussion was tabled, with the suggestion that 
the executive committee would meet and prepare one or more such proposals for 
discussion at a future general membership meeting. 

o Other topics for executive committee discussion were mentioned, such as 1) Cutting 
back on total membership 2) Seniors paying more, and 3) Not allowing recent new 
members to sponsor additional new members until a specific time period has 
passed. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 PM.     Respectfully submitted,  
           Lonnie Hagadorn,  

Secretary 


